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From the Pastor: 

“Stand firm…”   One of the powerful challenges to the believer 
that shows up in many of Paul’s letters is “to stand…”.  If someone stood in 
front of us at a meeting, in church, or in some gathered setting and ordered 
the group: “Stand!”  most people would either rise to their feet or if they are 
already upright adjust their posture to be even more identifiably erect.  
“Stand!” 

Paul, however, is not simply asking us to adjust our position in his 
letters to the churches, he is challenging them to something far more inten-
tional.  Two of my favorite occasions Paul exhorts the people of God to 
“Stand!” are in Ephesians 6.   In verse 11 Paul challenges the believers to pre-
pare to meet our spiritual opponent, not only for ourselves but for others.  
He challenged the first believers and us to:  “Put on the full armor of God, so 
that you will be able to stand firm against the schemes of the devil.”  He is 
calling the believers to a position of readiness as well as opposition to the 
deceiving lies and ways of the devil and all who would participate in his 
plans and activities.  STAND!   

Just two verses later he repeats himself - Ephesians 6:13   
“Therefore, take up the full armor of God, so that you will be able to resist in 
the evil day, and having done everything, to stand firm.”   The Greek 
word is ἵστημι (histēmi).  It is translated in different ways, each of which 
adds another color of richness to what Paul is calling the believer to.  Among 
other uses, it is used meaning: 

to make to stand, to take a position. 

to establish, confirm.  

to stand fast, be firm, be permanent, endure. 

Do you see it?  It is to take a position of strength and firm resolution.  It isn’t 
a picture of hyperactivity or loud boastful declaration, pushing or shoving, 
not cowering down giving up.  It isn’t puffing oneself up on pride nor bend-
ing over in low esteem.    Simply STAND…  stand firm….!  When someone 
calls us to take or make a stand, the call is a position of confidence and read-
iness.  The Philistine Goliath tried that stand of pride.  It is not only that we 
stand, but who we stand with and in… ourselves, the crowd around us, or in 
our God, the Lord of all.  Goliath stood, took a stand, alone on his own size 
and arrogance against the army of God’s people.  David finally had to re-
mind both the Philistines and also the people of God,  that he was taking his 
stand on and in the name of the Lord God, the Almighty.  1 Samuel 17:16  
“The Philistine (Goliath) came forward morning and evening for forty days 
and took his stand.”  David stood on his faith… “…I come to you in the name 
of the Lord of Heaven’s Armies – the God of the armies of Israel…” 

There are many other verses in Paul’s letters that add weight and 
invitation to strength and boldness.  In 1 Corinthians 16:13 Paul tells the be-
lievers to…   “Be on the alert, stand firm in the faith, act like men, be strong.”  
He challenges the believer to be on the alert and not become victim to a sur-
prise attack.  Be prepared.  Stand! 

                                          [Con’t Next Page] 

 PONDER with 

Lewis…. 

The Royal Rule 

of Love 

James 2: 8-13 

from “The Message” “You do 

well when you complete the 

Royal Rule of the scriptures: 

“Love others as you love your-

self! But if you play up to these 

so called important people, 

you go against the Rule and 

stand convicted by it. You 

can’t pick and choose in these 

things, specializing in keeping 

one or two things in God’s law 

and ignoring others. The same 

God who said, “Don’t commit 

adultery,” also said “Don’t 

murder.” If you don’t commit 

adultery but go ahead and 

murder, do you think your non

-adultery will cancel out your 

murder? No, you’re a murder, 

period.” 

“Talk and act like a person 

expecting to be judged by The 

Rule that sets us free. For if 

you refuse to act kindly, you 

can hardly expect to be treated  

kindly. Kind mercy wins over 

harsh judgment every time.” 

Don Anderson wrote a short 

article referring to these vers-

es. And others called called— 

(CON’T NEXT PAGE->) 
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[From the Pastor Con’t] 
Paul challenges the believers to not simply be drawn to 

the newest and brightest, but be aware of how it aligns with the 
ongoing work of God and the solid foundation of the position 
of God.  2 Thessalonians 2:15   “So then, brethren, stand firm 
and hold to the traditions which you were taught, whether by 
word of mouth or by letter from us.”  We live in a season when 
we have been taught to be suspect of what has been under-
stood in the past, rather than to trust the teachings of God’s 
Word as the well tested truth and firm foundation to move for-
ward with and upon.   

 Paul challenges believers to stand together, in the uni-
ty of their faith and solidarity in the Spirit, in Philippians 1:27  
“Only conduct yourselves in a manner worthy of the gospel of 
Christ, so that whether I come and see you or remain absent, I 
will hear of you that you are standing firm in one spirit, with 
one mind striving together for the faith of the gospel… 

Dear friends in Christ - - STAND!  Stand up in Christ and upon 
His truth.  Stand for the Gospel.  Stand by one another and 
most importantly by Christ whose body you are.  Stand under 
the direction of the Lord.  Stand firm not eaisly pushed aside.  
Whatever you do… STAND! 

 ~Pastor Al.   

YOGA STRETCHING will be the 1st and 3rd Saturday 
of the month at 8:30am.  Please see Lori Jackson for ad-
ditional details if you are interested. 

TESTING OUT A NEW/ADDITIONAL WEBSITE  
We are exploring some possibility/testing out a site 
found at www.jonestownmethodist.org.  This may be a 
place where it will be possible for various leaders to up-
date information for their ministry area with more ease.  
Check it out and share some ideas.    

Food Box Distribution – September 14 – 1PM at 
Jonestown Methodist.  We will be having our traditional 
preparation times for the distribution:   

Thursday, September 12, Pick up at Midwest Food 
Bank – unloading at the church about 3:45-4PM 
and preparation of the parking lot entrance for 
the assembly of the boxes and storage. 

Friday, September 13, Unloading at the church of 
food items from Dave Gray and Ono Church’s trip 
to Blessings of Hope about 10:30AM;  Food Box 
Assembly Friday evening at 6PM. 

 

 

 

 

[PONDER Con’t]  “Learning to Love” 

Loving the unlovely doesn’t come naturally. It is a 

learned response. James has shown us that growing 

Christians are those who are responding to tests, resist-

ing temptations and absorbing the word. An equally 

valid signpost of spiritual growth is that we are learning 

to love even those who are tough to love. We grow as 

God’s love grows in us, and welcome His channels to 

show His love to others. We are spurred on to tell the 

unsaved world about the Lord Jesus Christ. We begin to 

want the best for other people, no matter who they are, 

how they dress or what they do, because God’s love is a 

love without partiality… 

No matter who we are, we are one in our need fo the 

Savior. God is no respector of persons. “For God does 

not show favoritism.” (Romans 2:11) God long for fel-

lowship with everyone. The ugly and the beautiful, the 

cultured and the crude, the wealthy socialite and the 

welfare mother. We are all the same in significance to 

Him. I was a Christian for many years before I discov-

ered that I could grow spiritually through expressing 

my love to others. I can manifest God’s love to other 

people by my willingness to be involved in their lives, in 

order to help them grow. I’ve found I never give any 

time, talents, knowledge or skills without coming away 

a richer person myself. Love in action is a means of ma-

turing in the faith.  

Additional scriptures to read:  

Matthew 25:31-41 and Acts 10:34-43. 

SEPTEMBER CARE TEAM 
Week of Sept. 1st 
        Pam Gray                       717-865-3997 
Week of Sept. 8th 
        Jim and Judy Mowry     717-279-0809 
Week of Sept. 15th 
        Pam Gray                       717-865-3997 
Week of Sept. 22nd 
        Karen Bene                    717-673-2833 
Week of Sept. 29th 
        Nancy Rautzhan            717-865-3061 
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MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES:  (Some upcoming 
ways of serving in the life of Jonestown Church are…) 

Hunted Church 

Tree Lighting Serving 

Scripture Reading 

Streaming/video/PowerPoint  

Church Decorating for Christmas 

Serving on our leadership teams 

Staff Parish Relations 

Nominations/Lay Leadership\ 

Trustees 

Outreach 

Kids Club Volunteer 

NL Clothes Closet 

For any further information on any of these opportu-
nities,  send a note to info@jonestownumc.org   

mailto:info@jonestownumc.org


    Join us at theJoin us at the 

KidKid’’s Clubs Club   

22ndnd  SundaysSundays 
Next Meeting: Sept. 8th 5:30Next Meeting: Sept. 8th 5:30--7:30PM7:30PM  
Kids Club will be held on September 8th at 5:30-7:30PM.  We will continue with our 

walk through the Fruit of the Spirit.  We are in our third month in September.  The first month we did an over-
view of the Fruit of The Spirit in general. 

In August we studied the Love of God. 

In September we are studying the fruit of the spirit – JOY.  Any child who has entered grades 1 through 6 this 
fall are welcome. 
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THE PARABLES OF JESUS BIBLE STUDY:  John Hall has prepared another Bible Study for us 
walking us through the Parables of Jesus.  You will find weekly readings each week in our bulletin as 

well as available on the www.jonestownmethodist.org website.  You 
can study on your own or join an e-mail study by sharing some 
thoughts about the reading with others in an e-mail group through-
out the week.  You can let us know of your interest in participating 
by sending a “count me in on the Parable study” message to:         
info@jonestownmethodist.org.   When you receive a reply, simply 
hit “reply all” and you will see other people’s responses as well as any 
thoughts of your own about the parable of the week. 

HUNTED CHURCH:  October 31, 2024 

Our 8th annual Hunted Church is coming up!   We hold it on the community Halloween night -  
Thur, Oct. 31st—6-8PM.   Our coordinator, Heather Lambrecht, would like you to let her know 
if you will be able to help this year and in what capacity. Those who would like to help with mon-
etary donations, please label it as "Hunted Church" and drop it in the offering.  You may also purchase 
bags of individually wrapped candy (small enough to fit into a goody bag) and place it in the marked 
bin in the narthex.  We would like to have all donations no later than October 22nd.   If you are inter-
ested in helping with this event (set-up, reading, acting, etc.), please let Heather 
(lambrecht235@live.com)  or Tish know or sign up on the sheet in the narthex.   

Some of the stories we are looking at doing this year: 

1. Joshua and the battle of Jericho 

2. Dry bones 

3. Daniel in lions den 

4. Jesus walks on water 

5. Elijah ascends to heaven 

6. David and Goliath 

Don’t miss our great Sunday School Opportunities:   

Nancy Rautzhan:  Adult 

John Hall:  Adult 

Gary Miele: Youth 

Brenda Rudy: Children 

Meeting:  Monday Sept. 9 

at 5PM before Church 

Council meeting. 

http://www.jonestownmethodist.org
mailto:info@jonestownmethodist.org


WANTED: Individuals willing to learn some sim-

ple steps to follow and perhaps add some creativ-

ity to our Live Streaming Worship Services. 

We are always looking for persons willing to pro-

vide relief for those regularly serving in this area  

when they need a break or will be away OR share 

the load on a Sunday Morning with set-up or trou-

ble shooting when needed.     

Please contact Pastor Al if you are interested in 

some simple instructions.  
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SEPTEMBER MISSION 

PARTNER    -  

Our special offering for Septem-

ber is for Operation Shoebox—  If 

the goal of 120 boxes is met, we 

will need to send in $10/box, $1200.    This money is for 

shipping to the various countries and also for: gathering 

all the boxes for shipping, processing, the inclusion of a 

Gospel booklet in their language and training in the local 

churches.   

JULY FINANCIAL UPATE 

Budgeted for July = $11,113.00 

Received in total for all categories =  

$11,060.00 

Expenses $10,166.00 

LCCM NOON MEAL 

First Fridays, 10:00am 

Jonestown UMC July Free Noon 

Meal will be on  

 September 6th and October 

4th. 

JUMC is responsible for preparing the noon 

meal the first Friday of each month through 

volunteers from our congregation, adults in the 

winter, fall, and spring, and our Youth Ministry 

in the summer.   Currently we make about 100 

lunches distributed to those in need noon-

1pm. If you are interested in helping, contact 

Howard Lee (717-228-7249) or  Bob Hillegas 

(717-865-7478)  

Free Food Box Distribution 

September 14th @ 1PM 

Area United Methodist  Churches have been 

distributing food boxes over the last two years 

to needy families in our area.  You can help 

unload food Thursday 9/12 in the afternoon, 

late Friday morning 9/13, and help assemble 

boxes Friday evening at 6PM, and/or help dis-

tribute the boxes to those who come on Satur-

day 9/14 at 1PM. (Setup  at ~12:30PM) 

 

 

 

Friends and members of our church may activate the 
prayer chain by calling the pastor or one of the team 

leaders indicated by a star (*). 

Team 1: *Lewis & Eleanor Artz   

(717-865-3447) 

John & Nancy Rhen  (717-865-4317) 

Teri Light (717-813-8347) 

Gary Miele (717-383-2941) 

Team 2: *Larry Major  (717-865-3442) 

Jeff & Diana Waltermyer  (717-865-5675) 

Rick & Wendy Kline (865-4363) 

Team 3: *Doris Crouse (717-865-5554) 

Judy Mowry (717-279-0809) 

Kay Horner (717-865-5538) 

George/Nancy Rautzhan  (717-865-3061) 

Lewis Artz (717-865-3447) 

Larry Major (717-865-3442)  

Doris Crouse (717-865-5554) 



2024 Annual Conference and 2024 (Postponed from 2020) General Conference  There 
were some major changes at both conferences this past year.   

General Conference:   

The amount of money coming from Annual Conferences to the General Church were reduced 
from a current base rater 3.29% to 2.6% (2025-2026) and 2.9% (2027-2028 – if the collec-
tion rate is 90% or higher in ’25-’26).  This is an adjustment due to the residual effects of 
challenges from the pandemic and the impact of disaffiliation of approximately 20% of the 
churches from the denomination. 

Revision of the Social Principles – first time in nearly 50 years.  In addition to language changes 
regarding human sexuality and inclusiveness, advocating for human dignity and combating 
racism, caring for the planet and supporting healthy community settings for all people eco-
nomically, socially, and politically. 

The Paragraph 2553 offering a path for disaffiliation was officially ended.  

Ordained Deacons are now permitted to preside at the sacraments – Holy communion and Bap-
tism – in their appointed assignments.  This is especially helpful for those serving as chap-
lains. 

The removal from the Book of Discipline the prohibitions of appointment and ordination of “self-
avowed practicing homosexuals” and also the prohibition of performing same-sex marriages.  
Language protecting the rights of pastors to still determine what marriages they will/will not 
perform and also for the churches to make a determination of what services will be held with-
in their facilities.   This particular action brought forward the re-instatement of a pastor’s or-
ders who had them removed under the previous language of the discipline. 

Annual Conference: 

The Annual Conference, in line with the General Conference approved the change to a new pen-
sion program for the conference and denomination.  This new program is a personal and pri-
vate type program funded by the churches and pastors and monitored and facilitated but not 
funded by the annual conference.  

There were nine churches closed. 

A memorandum of understanding was established to consolidate staffing and leadership between 
the Greater New Jersey Annual Conference and ours in Eastern PA. 

A budget for the E PA Conference was approved.  

**************************************************************************************** 

There were three ministers ordained as elders including the pastor at Kochenderfer UMC – Jeff 
Kapp (son-in-law of Rev. Dr. Rodney Shearer who has recently spoken at out Red Rose Sun-
day); Four individuals were commissioned toward elders orders and one toward deacons or-
ders. 

**************************************************************************************** 

Disaffiliation—General Conference/Annual Conference/Jonestown UMC 

As mentioned  above, the door through the normal disaffiliation process has officially closed as of  
December 31, 2023.  Because of the threatened anticipated expense levied against churches 
in our conference, our church and 50+ other churches entered a legal challenge to allow our 
congregation to depart the denomination.  To update, we are awaiting what is called 
“Summary Judgement” by the judge in Montgomery County hearing the case  who will decide 
if there are sufficient ground to proceed and hear the case in court.  If so, the case may be 
heard in the first half of 2025.  If he refuses to move the case forward, congregations will face 
a choice to stay or pursue other directions for the future.  We’ll keep you posted.  Keep our 
leadership, the Conference leadership, and the court in your prayers as we continue to at-
tempt to seek/discern God’s direction forward. 
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In response to some inquiries  I am including the info on the church activity last years as to our support of 
missions. Some of these items are ongoing and some are monthly and some are budgeted items. In 2023 we 
gave the following to the missionaries that we support though budgeted amounts. 

Heinsmans/Team             $1300.00 

Pahutskis/Pioneers          $1300.00 

Samuteb Hospital             700.00 

Our Daily Bread                 $100.00 

In addition these we support through our monthly special offerings, On these what comes during the month 
goes directly out to the mission. 

January - AMMI                 $225.00 

February -JOY                    $998.00               (Some people give to this all year long and everything goes to 
JOY 

March -Lenten Offering  $205.00               (This is decided each year by the board to support a special need. 
In 2023 it went to Back to school blessing through the NL Ministerium. 

April – Camping                 $425.00              Usually on one of the months we get a special offering for what 
was Camping Scholarships. With the few campers we are supporting right now we have changed  April, to 
NL Ministerium. We do have people that support Gretna Glenn on a regular basis and anything that comes 
in for Gretna or the Camping scholarships we give directly to the Camp. 

May -UMCOR                    $1058.00            Disaster relief through One Great Hour of Sharing 

June -Red Rose                  $6245.00               The Trustees are supposed to designate a project each year for 
this offering. None was designated in 2023. 

July-ALIGN                          $350.00                

August -LCCM                    $825.00                

September -Shoebox      $1200.00            This is for the shoebox postage for the boxes we fill. This is handled 
through Samaritans Purse. 

October – Lebanon Rescue Mission          $1735.00 

November -Bill Lovelace                                $330.00                

December -Northern Lebanon Ministerium          $1294.00            Each year December is designated by the 
Ad. Board. In 2023 It was decided to give it to The newly formed Northern Lebanon Ministerium to help 
with start up costs. 

Usually on one of the months we get a special offering for what was Camping Scholarships. With the few 
campers we are supporting right now we have changed the to April offering to the  Northern Lebanon     
Ministerium. We do have people that provide support to Gretna Glenn on a regular basis and anything that 
comes in for Gretna or the Camping scholarships we give directly to the Camp. 

I hope this helps clear up any questions on the missions of JUMC and how the offerings are designated.  

In the future I will try to update more often probably on a quarterly basis. 

In the mean time pleas contact me with any questions you may have. 

May God Bless JUMC and our endeavors. 

Pat Sheehan 
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Thanks for contacting those we don’t 

see in church to let them know we miss 

them. Calls or cards mean a lot, espe-

cially to those who are home bound or 

in nursing homes. Ellie Artz continues in the nursing home, and would 

love to hear from you or see you if you can visit. Frank and Jan Sebas-

tian and Lewis are in their homes, as are Phil Lengle, Nancy and John 

Rhen, and Doris Crouse.  Please check the JOY table for a list and ad-

dresses of these members. All would appreciate knowing you are think-

ing of them! Don’t forget the Care Booklets in the circular rack available 

for you to take. If you know of a care concern, please contact anyone on 

the Care Team. Also, if you would like to be on the Care Team, please 

see Pam Gray. We would be happy to welcome new members as we are 

down to four. We send cards, make phone calls, and take meals to fami-

lies when needed. We also serve a funeral luncheon when asked. It is a 

great way to extend God’s love to others at a difficult time. 

 

JOY clients shop once a week either on a 
Tuesday from 10-12, Thursday from 4-7, or 
Friday from 10-12. Thank you all for your 
generosity in donating to JOY. We are serv-
ing more families with the new schedule. 
We recently donated over 60 lbs. of food. 
Thanks to all who contributed. Some need-

ed items are: canned pasta, chunky soup, Ramen soup, cream soups, 
canned fruit, canned chicken, spam, tuna , juices, paper towels, dish 
liquid, other cleaning supplies, and shampoo. A complete list of needed 
items is on the JOY table to take along or check the website at joypan-
try.org . Please mail monetary donations to: JOY Food Pantry, P.O. Box 
121, Jonestown, PA 17038.  

”Friends Together” - The next ladies meeting, “Friends To-
gether” will be in September on Tuesday the 10th, 
meeting at the church at 12:00 pm. All ladies are 
welcome. We will be planning activities for the 
coming year. We will first go for a tour of the NL 
Clothing Closet, and then go to the Eagle Hotel 
in Fredericksburg for lunch. Our ladies group 
has volunteered to help with the Clothes Closet, 
which is sponsored by the Northern Lebanon 
Ministerium. We will continue to work on this 

project. Donations of clean, gently used clothes for men, women, and 
children can be put in the labeled tote in the narthex or on the tables in 
the basement in the middle Sunday School room by the kitchen. The NL 
Clothes Closet is located in some rooms in the Jonestown Elementary 
School (recently purchased by IU 13) for storage, sorting, and shopping 
for eligible Northern residents for free. They are open the 1st and 3rd 
Tues.(10-12) and Thurs. (4-7)   and one Saturday a month (10-12). Re-
fer to the sign by the building. Please see Pam Gray if questions, or to 
find out how to sign up, if you want to volunteer. They can still use vol-
unteers to sort, as they get many donations. Thank you for your support 
for this project.  

CHURCH EVENTS 

•Tuesdays 6:30pm- Conversa-
tions with the Father 

•Tuesdays 7:00pm-Creative Min-
istries 

•Tuesdays 7:15pm-Praise Team 
Rehearsal 

•Sundays 10:15am-Praise Team 
Rehearsal 

•Sept. 3, 10, 17, 24 Tuesdays/
Fridays, 10:00am-12:00pm-
JOY Pantry 

•Sept. 3, 17,  Tues. 10am-Noon—
Clothing Closet 

•Sept. 5, 12, 19, 26 Thursdays, 
4:00pm-7:00pm-JOY Pantry 

•Sept. 5, 19 Thurs.  4-7pm-
ClothingCloset 

•Sept. 7, 21 8:30am—Yoga 
Stretching 

•Sept. 6, 10:00am-LCCM Noon 
Meal 

•Sept. 6, Fri. 6:00pm—Ladies 
Night Out 

•Sept. 8, Sun. 5:30pm-7:30pm—
Kids Club 

•Sept. 9, Mon. 6:30pm—Church 
Council 

•Sept. 10, Tues. 1:00pm—
”Friends Together” 

•Sept. 12, Thurs. 4:00pm—unload 
trailer 

•Sept. 13, Fri. 6:00pm—Food Box 
Assembly 

•Sept. 14, Sat. 8:00am—Men’s 
Breakfast 

•Sept. 14, Sat. 1pm—Food Box 
Distribution. 

•Sept. 16, Mon. 6:30pm—Trustee 
Meeting 

•Sept. 21, Sat. 10:00am-12:00pm 
and 1:00pm-3:00pm NL 
Clothes Closet 

•Sept. 25, Wens. 6:30pm—SPRC 
meeting and Church Council 
meeting with District Super-
intendant 

•Sept. 27, Fri. 7:00pm-10:30pm—
Extraordinary Women’s Con-
ference 

•Sept. 28, Sat. 8:30am-4:00pm—
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INSIDE STORY HEADLINE 

CONVERSATIONS WITH OUR HEAVENLY FATHER  

Tuesday evenings starting  September 3rd, 6:30-7:30pm  

Please join me for prayer.  We will have a short devotion, and then we will spend 

time with our Father.  Personal prayer, prayer for our country, our community, our 

church family, and each other.  It will be ALL of our time with Him.   Teri Light  

 

With Lori Jackson  Tuesdays 

starting September 3rd, 7:00pm

- 8:00pm. 

This may or may not involve puppetry. 

10 years old through adult are welcome 

to join. Speakers, actors, writers, tailors, artists, interest in sound,  lighting. No ex-

perience necessary.   Text Lori 717-926-4572. 

 LADIES NIGHT OUT will be starting up a new season with its 
ministry work for Operation Christmas Child, organizing Shoe 
Boxes for children internationally.  On Friday, September 6 
starting at 6 p.m., we will be assemblying the shoe boxes.  Every-
one is welcome to help with the project.  Pizza will be ordered 
for those interested.  If you have any questions please contact 
Karen Bene at 717-673-2833.   

 

 

CELEBRATE OUR GUESTS:  

We have seen a number of guests join-

ing us for worship and at a variety of 

events sponsored by the ministries of 

Jonestown Church.  There are some 

small bags to be handed out to our 

guests that include a brochure about our 

church, a refrigerator magnet with the 

contact information for our congregation, 

a pen, etc.   

In addition to personally welcoming and 

getting to know people you are either 

meeting for the first time or are getting re

-acquainted with, we are invited those 

normally attending to share one of the 

guest bags while introducing yourself 

and personally welcoming guests/

visitors. 
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Northern Lebanon Clothes Closet:   If you live in the NL School District and are in need of 

FREE clothing, we invite you to come visit the Clothing Closet, located in the former Jonestown Ele-

mentary School (now the IU13 “Northern Education Center”).  We are located on the Lancaster St. side 

of the building.  Look for the signs and “Door 13.” 

 



 
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

1  Rebeccah Unger 

6  Lincoln Govelovich 

10  Kim Bashore 

11 Rebecca Yeagley 

11  Matthew Krissinger 

12 Phyllis Krall 

12 Nancy Showers 

16 Carol Bicher 

20 Gary Miele 

20 Greg Emerich 

21 Kay Horner 

21 Kody Showers 

21 Ingrid Steiner 

23 Aidan Miele 

24 Dave Gray 

25 Samuel Hillegas 

25 Lori Baker 

27 Gail Anderson 

27 Kassidy Showers 

28 Deb Meck 

30 Norma Artz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

  1  Mike and Tammy Adams 

17  Jeff & Malinda Kohr 

17  Jim and Judy Mowry 

18 Steve & Jodi Yeagley Sr. 

25  Bryan & Brenda Rudy 

26  Bob & Kim Bashore 

Psalm 28: 7-9 

The Lord is my strength and my 

shield, in Him my heart trusts, and I 

am helped.  My heart exults, and with 

my song I give thanks to Him.  The 

Lord is the strength of His people; He 

is the saving refuge of His anointed.  

Oh, save Your people and bless Your 

heritage!  Be their shepherd and carry 

them forever.   

My Prayer List: 

______________________________ 

 

______________________________ 

 

______________________________ 

 

______________________________ 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1  
Communion Sunday  
Worship 8:45/11:00 
Sunday School 10:00 

Praise Team Rehearsal 

10:15 

2  

AA Meeting       6:00   
Ripped              7:00 
 

3  

JOY Pantry 10:00-12:00 

Clothes Closet 10-Noon 

Conversations With 

The Father  6:30 

Creative Ministries 7:00 

Praise Team 7:15 

4 5 

JOY Pantry 4:00-7:00 
Clothing Closet 4:00-

7:00 

 6 

LCCM Noon Meal  10:00    
JOY Pantry 10:00-12:00 
Ladies Night Out 6:00 

7 

Yoga Stretching 
                   8:30 

8 
Worship 8:45/11:00 
Sunday School 10:00 
Praise Team Rehearsal 
10:15 
Kids Club 5:30-7:30 

 

9  
Clothes Closet 10-Noon 
AA Meeting         6:00 

Church Council  6:30 

Ripped               7:00   

10  
JOY Pantry 10-12 
“Friends Together” 1:00 
Conversations With 
The Father  6:30 
Creative Ministries 7:00 
Praise Team 7:15 

11 

 

12  
Unload Trailer 4:00 

JOY Pantry 4:00-7:00    

 

13 

JOY Pantry 10:00-12:00 

Food box assembly 6:00 

 

14 

Men’s Brkfst 8:00 
Food Box Distribution                
1:00 

 

15  

 Worship 8:45/11:00 
Sunday School 10:00 
Praise Team Rehearsal 
10:15 

Newsletter Articles Due 

16  

AA Meeting     6:00 
Trustees        6:30 

Ripped            7:00 

17  

JOY Pantry 10:00-12:00   
Clothes Closet  10-Noon 

Conversations With 
The Father  6:30 
Creative Ministries 7:00 

18  
 
 

 

19 

JOY Pantry 4:00-7:00 

Clothes Closet 4:00-

7:00 

20 
JOY Pantry 10:00-12:00 

 

 

21 

Yoga Stretching 8:30 

Clothes Closet 10-12 

and 1:00-3:00 

22  

  

Worship 8:45/11:00 

Sunday School 10:00 

Praise Team Rehearsal 
10:15 

23  

AA Meeting     6:00 
Trustees        6:30 

24  

JOY Pantry 10:00-12:00    
Conversations With 
The Father  6:30 
Creative Ministries 7:00 
Praise Team 7:15   

25 

Church Council and  
SPR with District 

Superintendent  6:30 

 

26  

JOY Pantry 4:00-7:00   

27 

JOY Pantry 10:00– 

12:00 

Extraordinary Wom-

en’s Conference  

7:00p-10:30p 

28 

Extraordinary Women’s 

Conference  8:30a-

4:00p 

29 
Worship 8:45/11:00 
Sunday School 10:00 

Praise Team Rehearsal 

10:15 

30 

AA Meeting    6:00 

Ripped           7:00   

       

 

 

 

   

       

September 2024 
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